
Regarding Notice 10-33 it would appear that if FINRA has questions regarding “other” income or any 
aspect of a firms Focus report, they would normally call and ask. We are a small institutional firm with a 
very limited product offering. The requirement to file a detailed report each quarter or month is somewhat 
onerous and completely unnecessary. We use an outside firm, Renaissance Regulatory, to prepare our 
financials and file our Focus. This new request would probably add to our workload, Renaissance’s and 
that of FINRA unnecessarily. I certainly appreciate the need to qualify the information that you need to 
regulate, but this appears to me as a small firm owner to be overkill. The rules are currently in place to 
allow FINRA to ask about any particular area in the Focus report and it is our experience that when a 
question arises, we receive a call from our examiner. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Richard F. Curcio 
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